
 

 

January 8th 2024  Regular Meeting  Wayland City Hall  4pm 

Regular Meeting was brought to order by Mayor David Bunker with the “Pledge to the Allegiance” 
followed by roll call.  Sherry Bunker – present, Connie Handyside – present, Joe Booth – present, Donna 
Ash – present;  also present was City workers Doug Smeltser & Dan Garner, and City Deputies Clayle 
Franklin & Ryan Orr. 
 
One visitor Colleen South. 
 
Sherry Bunker made motion 2nd by Joe Booth to accept Minutes from the December 2023 Regular 
Meeting.  Vote was Sherry Bunker aye, Joe Booth aye, Donna Ash aye, Connie Handyside aye. 
 
Bills were reviewed.  Connie Handyside made motion 2nd by Sherry Bunker to pay bills.  Vote was Connie 
Handyside aye, Sherry Bunker aye, Joe Booth aye, Donna Ash aye. 
 
Old Business: Doug Smeltser presented the board with a copy of decorations and bulbs that had been 
approved at the December 2023 meeting. The board reviewed the pictures and Sherry Bunker made 
motion 2nd by Joe Booth for Doug Smeltser to proceed with order. Vote was Sherry Bunker aye, Joe 
Booth aye, Connie Handyside aye, Donna Ash aye. 
 
Connie Handyside brought up the purchase of the Bob Cat (this was approved by all of the Aldermen 
when it had become available) and asked the City workers how they liked it.  They stated that they were 
well pleased. 
 
New Business: Connie Handyside stated that she had received a complaint from Hannah Ewart about 
the burning of leaves by the City Employees and the smoke had blown over to her apartment that 
caused her difficulty in breathing, there was also another resident at the Housing that had issues. 
 
Connie Handyside brought up that when there is a break that causes water to be shut off to any of the 
citizens the Aldermen need to be notified.  After discussion Donna Ash made motion 2nd by Joe Booth 
for it to be put on the water bills that if the water is off to boil the water for 48 hours once it is turned 
back on. Vote was Donna Ash aye, Joe Booth aye, Connie Handyside aye, Sherry Bunker aye. 
 
Deputies stated that the dog problem has been resolved. The dogs that are no longer in town were the 
ones that were killing cats.. 
 
With no further business Connie Handyside made motion 2nd by Donna Ash to adjourn. Vote was Connie 
Handyside aye, Donna Ash aye, Sherry Bunker aye, Joe Booth aye. 
 
Meeting Adjourned. 
 
 


